
Paul continues concerning those who oppose the work of God,
comparing them to the men who made war against the faithful in the time
of ancient Israel. He says: "Now as Jannes and Jambres withstood
Moses, so do these also resist the truth; men of corrupt minds, reprobate
concerning the faith. But they shall proceed no further: for their folly shall
be manifest unto all men, as theirs also was." RH January 10, 1888, par.
7

The class here mentioned by the apostle are not mere heathen. He
describes them as "having a form of godliness, but denying the power
thereof." He says, "Now as Jannes and Jambres withstood Moses, so do
these also resist the truth; men of corrupt minds, reprobate concerning
the faith." This is a delineation of the character that will be made manifest
among those who profess godliness in the last days. But there will be
another class. The apostle says: "Yea, and all that will live godly in Christ
Jesus shall suffer persecution. But evil men and seducers shall wax
worse and worse, deceiving, and being deceived."Those who are
deceivers are those who have turned away their ears from hearing the
truth, and who have opened the door of their heart for the entrance of the
sophistries of Satan. At first those who are finally deceived do not believe
what they assume themselves; but as they misinterpret the Scriptures,
as they claim to have received new light, as they enter into by - paths, as
they repeat their own falsehoods, they come to look upon their theories
as matters of importance. They deceive others, presenting the
arguments that were prepared by the synagogue of Satan. Every
repetition of their errors confirms them in their false theories. They are
inspired by the Satanic agencies to present falsehoods before others,
and finally come to believe a lie, deceiving and being deceived. ST
December 5, 1895, par. 2 - ST December 5, 1895, par. 3

It is Satan's constant work to lead minds to deny the light. It takes but a
step to leave the straightforward path and enter a diverging path where
Satan leads the way. Light is called darkness, darkness is called light. I
have no confidence that Elder Rice is under the influence of the Spirit of
God. He has been moving and working under the deceptive influence of
another spirit, and if he does not see this matter, and gather up the rays
of light that God has flashed upon his pathway, and cherishes this light
as from God, he will just as surely come in the same position as did
Jannes and Jambres that withstood God and Moses in ancient times.
These men were so self - confident and had turned so fully from the
ways of the Lord, that by their own standard they believed themselves to



be in favor with God and in the light, because they had set light for
darkness, and darkness for light.We have had many years of experience
in the cause and work of God, and have seen many persons who have
moved in blindness, resisting the work of the Spirit of God, and we have
seen the result, which has been a separation from God and eventually
from the truth. The natural heart despises reproof, and there are those
who, when corrected by the Spirit of God, rise up against it. They appeal
to their own sympathy, and relate matters to others in their own way,
putting a wrong light upon everything, and obtain their sympathies, and
friends and relatives unite with them to make of none effect the work of
God to correct, reprove, and rebuke the erring. They lean to their own
understanding; they refuse counsel, and in the place of harmonizing with
the Spirit of God to set things in order, they work in an opposite direction.
They erect standards of their own, by which they measure character.
Jesus said, "I am the light of the world: he that followeth Me shall not
walk in darkness, but shall have the light of life." 20MR 367.3

Not EGW
Jannes and Jambres" deals with the resistance to the Spirit of Prophecy
which can be expected in the last days and the declaration that the
manifestation of the Holy Spirit promised in Joel 2, "Will of course fully
attend the last message of the last days, when in its greatest power and
glory.... No man can show that God has taken away the gifts He put in
the church." CBPH 39.15


